         PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th February 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman & Treasurer),
Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Christine Gwyther and Peter England. 

Apologies for absence were received from: Rev. Roger Hart, Christine John (Chairman) and Cllr Tony Wilcox.

The Vice Chairman opened the meeting by asking the members if they all agreed that the minutes of the 14th January 2014 gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Anthony Brown proposed that the minutes be accepted as published, and Cllr Maureen Colgan seconded his proposal.

Treasurer’s report
Cllr Maureen Colgan said that at the 14th January 2014 meeting, the P&BCA account had a credit balance of                                                                                                                              £457.16 

Less 2 x £50 vouchers for the winners of the Christmas decorative lights competition     (£100.00)
Less secretarial expenses from 5th May 2012 to 12th January 2014                                    (£  84.35)
Credit balance 11th February 2014                                                                                        £ 272.81
Safe walking routes to school

Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that Sue Lewis, the co-ordinator of The Safe Routes to School scheme, has said that provided that the Pembrokeshire County Council approve of the tenders for the work of making footpaths passable in all weather conditions, and improving safety at road crossing points; then they will submit an application to the Welsh Government for funding.
Local scout group’s initiatives to fund their overseas adventures!
Christine John (Chairman) read to the members a letter from the leaders of a local scout group. The letter sets out several of the initiatives by which the scouts, cubs and beavers have engaged in an effort to raise the necessary funds to enable their group to venture abroad this year. Their efforts include bag packing in the local stores, sponsored walks and abseiling down the walls of Pembroke Castle for the most venturesome. The P&BCA members agreed to donate £100 to the group to help them with their endeavours.                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Respite from the ever rising energy bills?

Christine Gwyther (Lead Officer at Communities First) told the members of a new initiative to help families to ensure that their energy bills are no higher than they need be. Communities First can advise residents about how they can save money on their energy bills, obtain a grant to help pay for a new boiler, improve the insulation of their home and much more! All are welcome to the POP UP ENERGY SHOP which has already been to several locations in Pembroke Dock, and will be setting up its stalls in St Patrick’s Community Hall, Treowen Road, Pennar on Thursday, 27th February, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. To obtain wider publicity for this worthy endeavour, Christine asked for volunteers to distribute leaflets setting out the aims of the ‘Energy Shop’ around their localities.  
A safe place where members can put their savings, or to obtain a short term loan

Members were told about the Haven Credit Union, whose main office is at 19 Charles Street, Milford Haven SA73 2AA. Telephone 01646 694080. The credit union will be setting up the following collection points in Pembroke Dock;
                Location                                Opening days                           Time of opening

               Pater Hall                           Monday – Thursday                            0900 - 1230
Pennar Community School            To be announced later                     To be announced later   

St Mary’s Catholic School                           “                                                    “

Cllr Maureen Colgan reminded the members that the March meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association would also be our Annual General Meeting, and it is necessary to give some advance notice of this event in the local press. Ron Selby (Secretary) agreed to ask the reporters at the Pembroke & Pembroke Dock Observer to devote a few ‘column inches’ to announcing our AGM in the Friday, 7th March edition.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will also be our AGM, and it will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th March at 7.30 p.m.

